Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Special Meeting

May 20, 2013

The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Special Session on the 20th day of May 2013, at 1:30 p.m., 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR 

Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT 
Ray Anzaldua, Bill Werley, Sr., Debe Wright



Marvin Hendrix, 
John Widger
NEWLY ELECTED OFFICIALS
John Cutney, Julie C. Martin, Joe Jones

CITY ATTORNEY


William Wepfer, City Attorney
CITY SECRETARY


Sylvia R. Trevino
Staff Present:



A. R. Garcia, Chief of Police





Rosendo Flores, Waterworks Supervisor




1) CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS
None
4) OFFICIAL CANVASS OF ELECTION RESULTS FROM THE MAY 11, 2013 CITY GENERAL ELECTION FOR ONE (1)  MAYOR AND TWO (2) COUNCIL MEMBERS AND ADOPTION OF A RESOLUTION CANVASSING THE RETURNS AND DECLARING THE RESULTS OF THE ELECTION


The City Secretary turned over the envelope with the tally sheets and the results of the election that was 
held on May 11, 2013.


Mayor Hall read the results as follows:



FOR MAYOR



Dean Hall

139



John Cutney

159



FOR COUNCIL MEMBERS



Dick Faxon

  96



Jerry Wade

  73



Julie C. Martin

 122



John Hollingsworth
 115



Joe Jones

 132



Ray Anzaldua

   24


Councilman Anzaldua made a motion to approve the resolution indicating the results of the election.

Councilman Werley seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.
5) CERTIFICATES OF ELECTION AND STATEMENT OF ELECTED OFFICE FORMS ISSUED AND OATHS OF OFFICE ADMINISTERED TO NEWLY ELECTED OFFICIALS: JOHN CUTNEY, JULIE C. MARTIN AND JOE JONES


The City Secretary administered the Oaths of Office to John Cutney and Joe Jones.


Judge Sallie Gonzalez administered the Oath of Office to Julie C. Martin


The newly elected officials took their seats at the Council table at this time.

6)
PRESENTATION OF PLAQUES OF APPRECIATION TO FORMER COUNCIL MEMBERS:


Newly seated Mayor Cutney presented plaques of appreciation to former Councilmen Marvin Hendrix, Ray 
Anzaldua and former Mayor Dean Hall and expressed his words of appreciation to each one of them.

7) MAYOR PRO TEM APPOINTED FOR 2012-13


Mayor Cutney recommended the appointment of John Widger to serve as Mayor Pro Tem for 2013-14.


Councilwoman Wright made a motion to accept the Mayor’s recommendation.


Councilman Werley seconded the motion.


 

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

  9)
RESOLUTION ADOPTED AUTHORIZING REVIEW OF TEXAS GAS SERVICE COMPANY’S 
COST OF SERVICE ADJUSTMENT (“COSA”) TARIFF AND OTHER RELATED PROVISIONS 
AS OUTLINED IN THE RESOLUTION

Mayor Cutney asked for a motion on the resolution.


Councilman Widger made a motion to approve the resolution as presented and recommended by the 
attorneys and the LRGV Development Council, both representing the cities.


Councilman Werley seconded the motion.




Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

8) APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 4/22/2013 REGULAR MEETING

With no corrections to be made Councilwoman Wright made a motion to approve the minutes.


Councilman Widger seconded the motion.



Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.
10)
ORDINANCE ADOPTED TO LOWER THE SPEED LIMITS TO 25 MPH THROUGHOUT THE 
CITY

Chief Garcia explained that it would take about a week to set up the new speed limit signs.  Verbal warnings 
will be given for about a month until the ordinance kicks in.  The ordinance would be enforced starting in 
July.  He further explained that ultimately it would be up to the Municipal Court Judge to decide on how 
many  miles over the speed limit she would consider allowing if someone were given a speeding ticket say, 
i.e., 26 mph on a 25 mph speed limit.  


Chief Garcia stated that people need to know that there is zero tolerance for speeding in Palm Valley and 
stated that on radar there is no tolerance for error.  However, the officers do have some discretionary 
authority.


Councilwoman Wright commented that this is being done for safety purposes, especially for walkers and 
bicyclists.


Councilman Jones alluded to the “Kids Alive, Drive 25” program which has derived success from some 
communities.  It is an ‘educational’ program and results, nationally, have decreased without an actual 
reduction in the speed limit.  The cost involved would be the changing of the signs and noted that there are 
some pluses to the 25 mph speed limit as there is a difference between 25 mph and 30 mph.


Councilwoman Wright commented that there are younger families moving into Palm Valley with more 
joggers and bicyclists and it would be better to err on the side of caution and the Chief of Police is 
recommending this speed limit change.  Therefore, Councilwoman Wright made a motion to adopt the 
 
proposed ordinance that allows for enforcement of the ordinance beginning five (5) days after the placement 
of the new speed limit signs.  Warning tickets may be issued during this five-day period.


Councilman Werley seconded the motion.



Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried as follows:




Aye:  Wright, Werley, Widger, Martin




Nay:  Jones



The motion carried 4 to 1. 
11) ACTION TAKEN TO CHANGE THE MEETING DATES FROM THE 1ST MONDAY OF THE MONTH AT 1:30 P.M. TO THE 3RD TUESDAY OF EVERY MONTH AT 5:00 P.M.


Mayor Cutney suggested changing the meeting dates and time as an effort to allow more communication 
between the City and the citizens of Palm Valley.  Also, as an additional effort to increase the citizens’ 
attendance to the Council meetings.  Considering that most of the Council members have full time jobs, this 
would also allow their availability to the meetings without having to interrupt their working schedules.


Councilman Jones made a motion to approve the change in the meeting dates from the 3rd Monday of the 
month at 1:30 p.m. to the 3rd Tuesday of every month at 5:00 p.m.



Mayor Cutney took the votes.  Although, there was one opposition, the motion carried 



unanimously in the end.

12) ACTION TO REMOVE THE NORTH AND SOUTHBOUND STOP SIGNS TO PALM VALLEY EAST AT BOUGANVILLEA DENIED AND AUTHORIZATION GIVEN TO ENLARGE THE  STOP SIGNS AT THE DESIGNATED ENTRYWAYS INTO THE COMMUNITY


Lengthy discussion followed on the removal of the stop signs on Bouganvillea and Palm Valley Drive East. 
Various ideas were discussed on the appropriate signage with the main reason for the removal of the signs 
being that people just don’t stop at this intersection, especially at Bouganvillea.  


Dick Faxon felt that the fact that people are not obeying the traffic law is not good reason to remove the 
signs as being recommended.


Mayor Cutney commented that he had directed staff to paint white lines across the street where there are 
stop signs.


Councilman Widger was of the opinion that removing the stop signs does away with the confusion and 
could possibly reduce the number of accidents.


Chief Garcia stated that his concern is while it could reduce accidents he is concerned about the increased 
speed that will occur going north and south.


Councilman Widger felt that it should be up to the Chief’s discretion what signage to use at Bouganvillea.


Councilman Jones commented that nationally 40% of people do not stop at stop signs.  He felt removing 
the signs would be an issue and would create confusion when dealing with the transition.   The overall 
decision should be based on safety.


Jane Mercier felt that the stop signs should not be removed and it would be safer to work with the bikers, 
the drivers of the golf carts and others that have lived or worked here for a long time.


Councilman Widger made a motion to add the appropriate signage and remove the stop signs as being 
recommended.


There being no second to the motion, the motion died.

13)
CONSENT AGENDA:

            A.  Monthly Police Report – Chief Garcia went over his report as was included in the agenda packet.

 He briefed the Council on the recent arrest of an individual who is thought to have been involved 

      
with at least two car burglaries that occurred on April 7, 2013 in Palm Valley. Video surveillance 

      
from a resident and video surveillance form a resident in the Wildwood Subdivision enabled 

      
Palm Valley PD to obtain warrants for the arrest of this suspect. Harlingen PD, with the 


      
assistance of the U. S. Marshal’s, arrested the suspect at his residence on April 23, 2013.  


Warrants were served on him while he was in custody.  The suspect was charged by Palm 


      
Valley PD with two counts of burglary of a motor vehicle and he was assessed $5,000 for each 

     
count and was remanded to the Cameron County Jail.

Chief Garcia also briefed the Council on the two juveniles that were caught trespassing on to the Golf 
   
Course.  They were not criminally charged but their bicycles were confiscated.  There was no damage to 
  
the Golf Course.
 


Councilman Werley made a motion to approve the Monthly Police Report


Councilwoman Martin seconded the motion.

B. Monthly Municipal Court Report
There was no major discussion on this report.

Councilman Widger made a motion to approve the Monthly Municipal Court Report.  

Councilman Werley seconded the motion.



Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.
13) CHECK LISTING AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORT FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR APRIL 2013 APPROVED


After the review of the check listing and financial report, Councilman Werley made a motion to approve 
them.


Councilman Jones seconded the motion.




Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

14) INVESTMENT REPORT FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR APRIL 2013 APPROVED

Mayor Cutney commented that the City is in good financial condition.


Councilwoman Wright made a motion to approve the investment report as presented.


Councilman Jones seconded the motion.




Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

   16)
PURCHASE REQUEST


A.  New air handlers at City Hall – This item was previously tabled from the last meeting to allow 
Central Air and Heating Service to come back with another proposal for a 16.00 SEER 4-ton complete 
system.  The cost presented on the proposal was $17,514.56 with year warranty, 5 years parts and 5 years 
on the compressor.


Eddie Cruz, representing CAHS, explained that the plan was to divide the building (City Hall) in ½ and 
provide air conditioning for the front part of City Hall from 8 – 5p.m.   At the end of the day the system 
would turn off and the second half of the building (rear) would be covered on a 24-hour / 7 days basis to 
provide cooling for the police officers.  Doing this would provide savings on the electric bill by 20% based 
upon an improved SEER.  This system would delivery efficiency, quietness and the blow dryer would 
be on low speed and the outside units would be anchored.  This system would generate ½ of the cooling 
cost.    Mr. Cruz added that there would also be savings acquired on the maintenance agreement.  
Currently, the City is paying $2,470 for three years at a total cost of $7,410.  A new maintenance 
agreement would run about $5,941.


It was pointed out that the last proposal submitted was for $9,690.00 for a 13-SEER system.  Both 
systems will deliver the quietness that staff is trying to accomplish.  Mr. Cruz explained that right now 
there is a one air-handler for the entire unit and the new proposal offers two air handlers and a new 
compressor for the outside.  The current proposals will split the system to allow for cooling the front at 
certain times and the rear of the building 24/7.

Councilman Widger made a motion to table this item.  Councilwoman Martin seconded the motion.



Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously to table this item.
17)     ADJOURN

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 2:20 p.m. upon a motion by 
Councilman 
Widger and seconded by Councilman Werley.

_______________________________

John M. Cutney, Mayor 
Attest:

_____________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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